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Annual Report

Student Affairs Subcommittee of the University Senate

August 2003 – April 2004

Committee Members:

Jennifer Brooker

Student Affairs

Debbie Clark, Chair

Healthcare Systems & Informatics

Beate Czogalla

Music & Theatre

Kathy Edmonson

Center for Student Success

Marianne Edwards (Recorder)
Foundations & Secondary Education 

Roxanne Farrar

Art (Chair of MRR Ad hoc Committee)

Bruce Harshbarger

Student Affairs

Harold Jenkins

Career Center


Sherry Jones

Academic Assistance
Mike Madison
                       Student Member
 
Eustace Palmer

English, Speech, & Journalism
 

Rob Viau

English, Speech, & Journalism

Veronica Womack

Government & Sociology
John Wright


         Student Member
 
Mahenna Yakou
                          Accounting

Meeting Dates/Times 2003-2004 with Agreements

August 29, 2003

Agreement: Debbie Clark elected as Chair for 2003-2004. Marilyn Edwards elected as Recorder.

October 3, 2003

Agreement: Minority recruitment and retention are important goals for this University. The committee agreed to assist in establishing policies that promote recruitment and retention of minority students.

Agreement: Debbie Clark was to research whether an ad hoc committee might be needed to address MRR issues. 

November 14, 2003
Agreement: Eddie Howard’s policy on Intramural Complex use was to undergo feedback and revisions before the January meeting.

Agreement: Handicap access to campus buildings during times of construction should be planned and widely announced to the University community. Appropriate signage should be placed at construction sites directing visitors, students, and faculty/staff to alternative entrances that are handicap accessible.

Agreement:  To create a minority retention/recruitment ad hoc committee (MRR) based on support from the committee, university senate, and SGA senators.  The members included:

Minority Recruitment/Retention Coordinator, Director of Multicultural Affairs, Associate VP Enrollment Service, Director of Admissions, VP Student Affairs, Honor Program Chair, Asian Student Association President, Coordinator for Orientation and New Student Programs, 1 student SGA senator, and Dr. Ivan Ruiz, volunteer.

The formal charge to this committee was:

1.  To evaluate the constraints present on campus and off-campus in the recruiting minority students to GC&SU.  This includes:

· National and state statistics regarding minority students and recruiting them.

· Benchmark “best practices” in the recruitment and retention of minority students.
· Investigate on-campus and off-campus reasons for low minority enrollments at GC&SU.

2.  Educate the University Community, including the Student Affairs Subcommittee and the University Senate, on issues related to minority recruitment and retention.

3.  Identify state and federal funding sources for minority recruitment for the University and submit grants to the identified funding sources to grow a strong recruitment effort at GC&SU.  This includes:

· Working closely with Schools, programs, and departments to identify funding resources in their specific areas (e.g. nursing shortage, teacher shortage, etc.)

· Identifying the financial resources needed (budget) to have a successful recruitment and retention plan for the University.

4.  Produce a written plan for recruitment and retention of minority students that is approved each year by the committee and the Student Affairs Subcommittee.

5.  Annually evaluate the Minority Recruitment and Retention Plan and submit a report to the Student Affairs Subcommittee April 1st of each year for report to the University Senate.  This report should include:

· The outcomes of goals established, 

· A comparison of GC&SU to national benchmarks, 

· Progress to toward the goal of becoming a more diverse University, and 

· Goals for the next academic year.

· Admissions process for all applicants to the University.

6. Promoting University-wide participation in campus events directed at minority student recruitment and retention (e.g. Cultural diversity weekend and the minority scholarship fund).

January 23, 2004

Agreement: Approval of the Intramural Sports Complex Policy on Use of Facilities. It was agreed this would not need full Senate approval.

Agreement: The committee would take a tour of student facilities on February 20, 2004, organized by Bruce Harshbarger.

February 20, 2004

Committee members toured student facilities and dorms on campus.

March 19, 2004

Agreement:  The MRR Ad hoc Committee should clarify the goal of increasing minority numbers to be specific. The MRR Ad hoc Committee will return in April with a revised policy.

Agreement:  Funding is a large issue for minority recruitment and retention.

Agreement: That Paul Jones is named the Chair of the President’s MRR Committee. The ad hoc Committee and the new committee would duplicate efforts and our ad hoc committee will be disbanded at some point in the near future.  Paul Jones will notify SAC when this should occur.

Agreement:  This committee worked very well together this year and has avoided communication issues seen in other campus committees. All expressed satisfaction with the way the committee proceeded.

Agreement:  This committee heard an issue from SGA earlier in the year about handicap access and continues to support this issue. SGA has prepared a resolution it will take to University Services Committee.

April 2, 2004

Agreement: That the MRR Ad hoc committee should submit a report attached to our final report. The report will be presented at Senate, but no policy will move forward. This ad hoc committee is officially dissolved.

Final Report MRR Committee:

Student Affairs Ad Hoc Committee on 

Minority Recruitment & Retention

Final Committee Report

4/2/04

The Ad Hoc Committee on Minority Recruitment and Retention submits these recommendations for recruiting freshmen and transfer students to GC&SU.  This proposal is being submitted as an end-result of their work this year. It is given to the University Senate and the President’s new committee on Minority Recruitment and Retention under the leadership of Paul Jones.  The Ad Hoc Committee wishes to express concern that funding minority recruitment and retention plans in the past and that future policy made should receive serious funding considerations. This Ad Hoc Committee is now dissolved.

The members of this committee were:  Chair: Roxanne Farrar, Joffery Blair, Minority Recruitment/Retention; Katrina McClain, Director of Multicultural Affairs; Paul Jones, Assoc VP Enrollment Services; Lis Wolfgang, Director of Admissions; Bruce Harshbarger, VP Student Affairs; Rob Viau, Honors Program Chair; Dr. Ivan Ruiz, Asst. Prof, Modern Foreign Language; Asian Student Association President Kevin Nguyen; President of the Black Student Alliance; Kathy Edmondson, Coordinator, Orientation and New Student Programs; and a SGA Senator. 

Recommendations for Future Minority Recruitment and Retention with Costs Identified

In order to effectively recruit and retain minority students and faculty, GC&SU must demonstrate a comprehensive, institutional commitment to address minority issues and concerns on all levels of liberal arts educational experience including administrative, academic/curricular, and cultural/social. 

Goal: To recruit 10% additional freshmen and transfer minority students to GC&SU (Fall, 2003 had 145 freshmen or transfer students) in the 2005-2006 academic year through the following steps. 

Objectives

1.  Develop and fund a cultural diversity weekend that will attract a variety of minority students from this state and the southeast. 

Transportation: 15 Passenger Bus Rental & Gas

Accommodations: Travel Accommodations

Publications/Mailings: Special Invitations

                  Estimated cost:
$5150.00

2.  Identify recruitment sites and a recruitment visitation plan with funding for in-state and out-of-state travel (North and South Carolina, Florida and Alabama)

Transportation: 15 Passenger Bus Rental & Gas

Accommodations: Hotel & Food

Registration for College Fairs

Publications/Mailings: Student/Counselor Announcement Letters

      Estimated cost:
$9200.00

3.  Collaboratively develop and fund minority recruitment mailings that target the desired population.

Publications/Mailings: Mass Mailings of Distribution Pieces & Announcement & Follow-Up Letters

      Estimated cost:
$3615.00

4.  Develop and fund student minority recruitment travel plan utilizing minority students to assist in recruitment.

Transportation: 15 Passenger Bus Rental & Gas

Accommodations: Hotel (if needed) & Food

      Estimated cost:
$2500.00

5.  Establish and fund a tele-counseling/minority outreach program.

Accommodations, equipment, employee wages, & telephone charges. 

      Estimated cost:
$10,000.00

A. Method of Evaluation:

Success of the recruitment initiatives will be measured through statistical evidence and funding levels from Admissions Office and Minority Recruitment Offices.  Success of the entire plan will be determined by achieving a 10% increase in freshmen and transfer minority students enrolled in September 2005 compared to September 2004. 

Measures to Be Reported:

· For each event or plan, the number of minority students participating will be recorded as well as whether any students enrolled as a result of the recruitment.

· For each event or plan, the funding and the actual costs will be recorded.

· The number of new freshmen minority students for the 2005-06 year will be reported and compared to the prior year.

· For each event or plan, a critique by the minority recruitment office will be written with recommendations for future events or changes in recruitment plans.

· Reporting Mechanism TBA.

Committee Recommendations for Future Members of This Committee:

· Keep meetings on track and focused.

· Encourage all members to discuss issues.

· Keep the meetings relaxed and within a collegial atmosphere.

· Encourage student participation.

· Members should be interested in student events and needs on campus.

